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SOUTH BUSSELTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 

1. Hon BARRY HOUSE to the parliamentary secretary representing the Minister for Education:  
(1) When will the new South Busselton primary school be completed and open for business? 

(2) Will the school still be built to allow for joint usage of ovals and other facilities by the school and the 
community?   

Hon G.T. GIFFARD replied: 
I thank the member for some notice of this question.  

(1) The school is being built in two stages.  The first stage comprises two teaching blocks, the 
administration block and the library.  Provided that bad weather does not affect the building schedule, 
this stage is due for occupancy at the beginning of the 2002 school year.  Stage 2 comprises two more 
teaching blocks, the covered assembly area, and the oval and hard courts, which will be ready at the end 
of March 2002.   

(2) Representatives from the Shire of Busselton and the Education Department are still discussing joint 
usage of the ovals and other facilities.  A decision will be finalised early in July.  

 


